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BARNSTABLE DISABILITY COMMISSION 
MINUTES 

June 15, 2010 
 
 

ATTENDEES:  Jean Boyle, Raye Kaddy, Bill Cole, Linda Cook, Frank Maioli 
 
Also Present: Jeff Dugan (Massachusetts Office on Disability), Susan Griffin, Kathleen 
Girouard, Richard Andres, Ann Mazzola 
 
Meeting called to order at 12:00 P.M. 
 
Public Comment – None 
 
Minutes of 5/19/10:   Minutes will be tabled until next meeting. 
 
Scholarships:  Linda Cook presented the names of the $1,000 scholarship recipients:  
Erin Dow of Centerville, Marc Brunco of Marstons Mills, and Michael Kelley of 
Hyannis.  On a motion by Bill Cole, seconded by Frank Maioli, the Commission VOTED 
unanimously to award the $1,000 scholarships to the named individuals. 
 
 
Report of the Chair:  Raye Kaddy passed out a self evaluation form to the Commission 
members.  She stated that this would allow for self-reflection and to better focus on the 
mission and responsibilities of the Commission.  Members were also asked to list 3-5 
goals that they would like to see the Commission achieve over the next year.  Completed 
forms should be mailed back no later than July 14th. 
 
Finance Report:  The current balance in the account is $48,132.52 
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Funding:  There was a discussion of the accessible garden project at the Senior Center.  
They were looking for additional funding for the project.  On a motion by Jean Boyle, 
seconded by Linda Cook, the Commission VOTED unanimously to donate $500 to the 
accessible garden project at the Barnstable Senior Center.  Jeff Dugan asked for copies of 
the plans for the garden.  Susan Griffin will send the plans to Jeff. 
 
Commission Elections:  The following slate of officers was proposed for the 
Commission covering the 2010-2011 term:   
 Chair:   Raye Kaddy 
 Vice-Chair: Linda Cook 
 Secretary: Bill Cole 
 Treasurer: Vacant (No nomination) 
 
On a motion by Jean Boyle, seconded by Linda Cook, the Commission VOTED 
unanimously to approve the slate of officers as presented. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Frank Maioli presented his last Treasurer’s report.  He advised the 
Commission that his successor needs to be comfortable with the process that we have in 
place.  Frank raised concern again over the number of handicapped parking tickets issued 
versus collected. 
 
On behalf of the Commission, Raye thanked Frank for his years of service. 
 
Raye Kaddy turned the meeting over to Jeff Dugan from the Massachusetts Office on 
Disability (MOD) for a presentation.  Mr. Dugan reviewed the mission and role of MOD.  
He discussed pending legislation that could potentially impact Disability Commissions 
across the Commonwealth.  Mr. Dugan also explored the possibility of MOD conducting 
Community Access Monitor training in Barnstable sometime in 2011. 
 
On a motion by Frank Maioli, seconded by Linda Cook, the Commission VOTED 
unanimously to adjourn at 1:45 P.M. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted:  Bill Cole  

 
 


